
 

 

Daniel P. McCoy 
County Executive 
 

Mark S. Olsen 
Executive Director 

 
 
October 25th, 2023 
 
The Honorable Andrew Joyce 
Chairman, Albany County Legislature 
Legislative Clerk’s Office 
112 State Street, Suite 710 
Albany, New York 12207 
 
Dear Chairman Joyce: 
 
Shaker Place Rehabilitation and Nursing Center respectfully requests adoption of the State 
Environmental Quality Review (SEQR) Negative Declaration as the project is deemed to not 
have significant impact on the environment. As part of the Albany County 2024 – 2028 Capital 
plan, the Shaker Place Garage and Parking Lot Extension project was created to construct a 
multi-use facility for vehicles of Shaker Place to be stored and maintained along with providing 
the Albany County Department of Public Works (DPW) with modern facilities at their Colonie 
site.  
 
The project was determined to require a Type 1 SEQR review and lead agency status was 
assumed by Albany County pursuant to Resolution No. 34 of 2023. Concurrently, the New York 
State Historic Preservation Office was consulted to review the proposed project and determined 
the project would have No Adverse Impact to historic and cultural resources. 
 
 
 
 
 
If any additional information is required, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Mark S. Olsen 
Executive Director 
 
cc:  Dennis Feeney, Majority Leader 

Frank Mauriello, Minority Leader 
Rebekah Kennedy, Majority Counsel 
Arnis Zilgme, Minority Counsel 


